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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

DCM REPORT 
 

Greetings District 23 AA’s: 

 

I hope you are all enjoying a great summer.  As with most organizations in the summer, 

there is not a lot to report, even from District 23. 

 

A few reminders are in order though: 

 

*The Area 60 Third Quarterly Meeting will be on August 14, at the Comfort Inn in Penn 

Hills. Registration will be at 8:30 a.m., Workshop at 9 a.m. and the meeting will start at 

10:15 a.m.  I hope to see all GSR’s and coordinators at the meeting.  I will be there in 

time for the workshop as well. 

 

*The Area 60 Fall Assembly will be on October 16. This is an especially important 

meeting, as it is an election meeting.  This has been a rather contentious year for Area 

60, and it is important that all the officer and coordinator positions get filled.  This meet-

ing should be attended by all GSRs.  If your group’s GSR cannot attend, another mem-

ber or an alternate may attend the meeting in his/her place.  

 

*GSR’s and other District 23 members should always check in with me the morning of 

the meeting so I can make sure you are counted in the roll call.  Remember that the most 

important person at the Area Assembly is the GSR!  Assemblies are the meetings where 

the membership decides on what message(s) to send to World Services.   Let’s get Dis-

trict 23 out in force!!! 

 

*August 20 is the H&I Committee Gratitude Picnic at St. Vincent Grove, Food, Fun, 

Karaoke, and of course a great lead are included in the day’s festivities.  Hope to see you 

there!! 

 

* Saturday, October 29, at St. Michael’s Church, our District and our neighbors at Dis-

trict 29, will be hosting “Our Three Legacies: Unity, Service, and Recovery—A Day 

of Sharing.”  Panels will be held on all three topics and the current Area 60 Officers will 

be on hand to answer any questions or concerns you may have. Registration is at 9 a.m.  

Cost is $5 per person and includes lunch.  Scholarships are available by contacting me or 

District 29 DCM Tom C. 

 

As Al and I have been away for close to 6 weeks, I have missed you all and am glad to 

be home, although AA down south is doing a great job of carrying the message too! 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your DCM. 

In love and service, 

Margie Stanislaw 



H & I REPORT 

 
Dear AA Friends, 

 

 The H&I Committee can always use 

volunteers.  We are looking for volunteers 

for the following: 

 

Westmoreland County Juvenile Detention-  

Service would one Sunday a month 

 

We are always looking for volunteers at our 

facilities and also looking for various  

Coordinate and Alternate Coordinate volun-

teers in H&I.  

 

 Please contact me for available positions 

and qualifications.   

  

If you are interested in volunteering at any 

of our various meetings.  Please contact me 

or any other H&I Committee  member.    

 

Finally, our H&I meetings are open to all 

that want to attend. We only ask that anyone 

with less than 6 months Sobriety cannot  

participate in the conversations of the  

meetings.  If you feel like you need to  

discuss something, you can see one of the 

committee members after the meeting.   

 

Our next meeting is August 13th, at Christ 
United Church 
100 Lincoln Avenue, Youngwood at 
10:30 AM 
 

If you have an questions, please feel to con-

tact me at 724-691-2334 

 

Thanks for all your continued support of 

H&I 

Committee reports cont'd  
DISTRICT 23 H&I COMMITTEE 

19TH ANNUAL GRATITUDE 
PICNIC 

 
SATURDAY AUGUST 20, 2016 

THE GROVE @ ST VINCENT  

COLLEGE 

12 NOON – 5 PM (SPEAKER @ 4 PM) 

BINGO @ 1:00  

50/30/10/10 @ 3:00    

Raffles     

Burgers, Dogs, Corn and Drinks provided     

 

Covered dishes  and desserts   

welcome 

 

*****RAFFLE DONATIONS 

 ACCEPTED****** 

FUN, FOOD 

&FELLOWSHIP!!!!!! 

OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES, FUN 

FOR ALL!!! 

COME JOIN US!! 
For more info, contact Debbie H 724-832-

1024 or  

Chris B 724-875-0733, your GSR, H&I 

rep, or come to the H&I meeting 



IMPORTANT ADDRESSES  

For Home groups mailing  

contributions:  

 
District 23 

PO Box 1698 

Greensburg, PA  15601 

For contributions to the district, please make checks payable to 

 District 23 and put the group name on check. 

___________________________________________________ 

 

Area 60 Treasurer  

PO Box 266,  

Monroeville, PA 15146. 

(Make check payable to “Area 60 Treasurer.”)  

____________________________________________________ 

 

General Service Office (GSO)  

P.O. Box 459  

New York, NY 10163  

(Make check payable to “AA World Services, Inc.”)  

____________________________________________________ 

 

District 23 Answering Svc  

PO Box 1698  

Greensburg, PA 15601  

Please make checks payable to Answering Svc and put your 

group name on check  

District 23  

info 

TO ALL HOME GROUPS: 
 

If you wish to see your group’s anniversary or other 

special event listed, please submit to the Editor no 

later than the first Monday of the month to have it 

appear in that month’s Informer. My contact info is 

on the front of the newsletter.  

(editor@aa-swestpa-dist23.org) 

Also, if your group has any changes, please contact 

the Editor, and it will be listed in the Informer. 

Save the dates 

and other info 


